
April 11, 1980 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Friday 

April 1, 1980 at 7:00 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home Road.  

All members were present.  

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Jim Neth, carried.   

 The treasurer’s report was approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Neth, carried.   

 A motion was made by Snyder to pay all bills as they appear on the treasurer’s 

report, 2
nd

 by Neth, carried.   

 Attorney Mark David Francel spoke representing the people of the township who 

do not want a Junk Yard Ordinance.  He told the people about four (4) things that he and 

the Supervisors and their solicitor, Sam Teeter, discussed prior to the meeting.   

1.  New Ordinance-Supervisors just received a copy of the revised ordinance today.   

2.  Table for 60 days-so that people and their attorney can discuss 

3.  May purchase copy-of new ordinance at home of township secretary for $1.00 

4.  Three (3) member grievance committee of people to discuss ordinance and supervisors.   

 

 There was quite a lot of discussion about the ordinance, including a few comments 

from Ken Cole who said in general that the people must keep their heads and work for the 

best of the township.  He said he hopes the Supervisors can come up wit something that we 

can all live with.  He has some suggestions and will send them to Sam Teeter.   

 After quite a lot of hassle a motion was made by Neth to table the ordinance for 60 

days, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 A letter was read from Penn Dot about roads.  They would like the township to take 

over some state roads and would reimburse township so much per mile.  Supervisors said if 

roads would be in good condition this would be O.K. but at the present Supervisors feel the 

answer to this would be no.   

 Citizens along Route 97 between Rock Creek and Lake Heritage entrance are 

complaining about speed limit in this area.  A child was hit by a car some time ago and 

hence a petition has been circulated in the area about lowering the speed limit to 45 m.p.h.  

a motion was made by Neth to give this petition to Representative Ken Cole, 2
nd

 by 

Snyder, carried. Neth will do so.   

 A Ms. Schultz (lives in trailer) along Cemetery Road is complaining about parties 

going on and excessive noises (loud mufflers, etc.) on this road.  State polices say go to the 

Supervisors and have them put up signs (Example: Road closed between such and such 

hours)  This is a public road and supervisors can’t put up such signs.   

 Who is responsible for taking care of cemetery on Cemetery Road?  Landowners.  

Who are t hey?  Check records probably at York.   

 Mr. Cober is concerned about muddy well water.  DER is aware of this problem 

and supervisors are going to check into this situation.   

 Lake Heritage Property Owners Association would like a resolution from township 

that we send them a copy of a building permit to L.H.P.O.A..  Supervisors  authorized Sam 

Teeter to write letter to L.H concerning this matter.   

 Supervisors check trees along White Church Road.  

 Also check tile at Steve Kelley’s at Clapsaddle Road (could it be lowered?) 

 Next meeting will be held on Friday May 9, 1980 at 7:30 p.m.   



 Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m. by motion of Neth, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


